

Department of Buildings and General Services Office of the Commissioner

2 Governor Aiken Avenue Montpelier, VT 05633-5801 [phone] 802-828-3519 [fax] 802-828-3533 Agency of Administration

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Montpelier Complex

FROM:

Jennifer M.V. Fitch, P.E., Deputy Commissioner on behalf of

Christopher Cole, Commissioner

DATE:

July 14, 2017

SUBJECT: C

Carr Lot - Monday, July 17, 2017 - Permit Parking Starting

Good morning from the Commissioner's Office,

Starting on Monday, July 17, 2017, state employees will be required to purchase a monthly parking permit from the City of Montpelier if you chose to park in the Carr Lot. Permits will cost \$60.00 and will be good for 30-days and then you will be required to renew the permit. 4-Hour parking permits are also available to be purchased daily from the kiosk machines at Capitol Plaza. Employees who have been using the Carr Lot should be prepared to find alternative parking if you do not wish to purchase a parking permit. There is ample parking available at the Department of Labor's parking lot on Green Mountain Drive. Any questions should be directed to the City Clerk's Office at (802) 223-9500 or you may also contact Todd Provencher from the Finance Department at (802) 223-9520.